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31 January 2022 

FAREWELL DALLAS 

Last week we farewelled long term employee Dallas Pierpoint who has 

worked for the Shire on 2 different occasions and totalling around 15 

years service.  Dallas has decided to move on to Perth where his 

family are based and enjoy his retirement years.  We wish him well in 

retirement and hope to see him around Mt Marshall for the occasional 

visit in the future. 

 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST INVITED - USED SURPLUS IPADS 

Expressions of Interest closing on Friday 18 

February 2022 are invited for the purchase of 

surplus iPads in used condition.  There is 4 

available: 

1 x 2014 Model A1567 

3 x 2012 Model A1460 

 

Ipads are in “as is” condition and it will be the 

responsibility of the purchasers to collect the 

iPads from the Shire office.  

 

The highest or any offer not necessarily accepted and the canvassing 

of Councilors or staff will disqualify.  Please forward your offer to either 

PO Box 20 Bencubbin WA 6477 or email to 

admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, indicating which iPad you are 

interested in. 

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 



 

PARKS AND GARDENS OFFICER VACANCY 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a competent and 

enthusiastic Parks and Gardens Officer to provide attentive 

care for our numerous parks and gardens, recreation centres, 

fully grassed reticulated oval, caravan parks, and botanic 

gardens.  The job is based in Bencubbin and involves a 

diverse range of duties and will be ideal for you if you like 

variety in your work and are self motivated.   

 

A ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the 

position and remuneration is in accordance with Level 2 of the 

Local Government Industry Award 2020, dependant on experience.  Subsidised Shire housing 

may be provided and negotiated with the preferred applicant. 

 

Applications are now open and please contact Nadine Richmond on 08 

96851202 or ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for a copy of the position description.   Applications 

addressed to the Chief Executive Officer can be emailed to ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, received 

by mail or delivered in person to the Shire office.  

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 

 

JOB OPPORTUNITY - COVID-19 SPECIMEN COLLECTOR 

The WA Country Health Service (WACHS) is establishing a pool of Specimen Collectors to 

collect COVID-19 pathology specimens (specifically swabs) from a range of locations across 

regional Western Australia on a deployment basis as required.  

 

All training will be provided and in addition to specimen collection, successful applicants will also 

be responsible for key data collection, completing identification checks and documentation of 

requests. 
 

For further information and to apply please follow this link:  

 COVID-19 Specimen Collector (jobs.wa.gov.au) 

https://search.jobs.wa.gov.au/page.php?pageID=160&windowUID=0&AdvertID=290592


 

BUSH FIRE ACT 1954 

Restricted Burning Time 

 

All burning is Restricted in the Shire of Mt Marshall from Tuesday 1 February 2022 to 

Tuesday 15 March 2022. During this time a Permit to Burn is required. 

 

Farmers are advised that Permits will only be issued on a daily basis and are reminded that 

certain conditions are endorsed on the Permit. 

 

One important condition is that burning cannot be carried out on the day if a Very High, 

Extreme or above Fire Danger has been issued by the Bureau of Meteorology.  

 

Please check BOM website for further information or contact your nearest Bush Fire Control 

Officer.  Permits can be issued by some staff at the Shire office and permit holders are also 

reminded to read the “Obligations of the permit holder” prior to burning. 

 

BURNING OF GARDEN REFUSE AND RUBBISH  
 

Garden refuse and rubbish may be burnt at any time, day or night, in a properly constructed 

incinerator designed to prevent the escape of sparks or burning material.  Garden refuse and 

rubbish burnt on the ground may be burnt only between the hours of 6 o’clock in the evening 

and 11 o’clock of the same day and must be completely extinguished no later than midnight on 

that day. 

 

If you are considering burning garden refuse please ensure that you do not leave the fire 

unattended and have running water available. 

 

During this period there are still Extreme weather conditions and care should be taken before 

considering any burning. 

 

If you require any further information please contact the Shire 

Office or your local Bush Fire Control Officer. 

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

BUSHFIRE INFORMATION 



WELCOME - ERIKA EDIS 

We would like to welcome Erika Edis as our newest Little Bees Educator.  Erika arrived during 

January and commenced last week at the Bencubbin Little Bees venue.  Erika is looking forward 

to getting involved in our community and we hope that you welcome her warmly when you see 

Erika out and about.   

 

Unfortunately one of Erika’s cats did not enjoy the moving experience as much as she hoped 

and has gone missing from Monger St, Bencubbin.  If you  happen to come across Luna the 

long haired tabby please contact the Shire office  

 

POSITION VACANT  -  BEACON CLEANER 

An opportunity exists for a motivated person to join the Shire in a 

cleaning role looking after the Beacon Caravan Park 

accommodation and Shire facilities in Beacon.  Whilst the 

position is initially offering casual hours, there is potential for the 

number of hours to be negotiated with the right candidate looking 

for extra challenges.  

 

The successful candidate does not necessarily need to be a 

member of the Beacon community and if you are considering the 

role, Shire transport or vehicle arrangements may be offered. 

 

The role would suit someone wanting flexible hours and rostering can be considerate of school 

times.   

 

A ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the position and subsidised Shire 

housing may be provided and negotiated with the preferred applicant.  Please contact Nadine 

Richmond on 08 96851202 or admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au   for a copy of the position 

description.  

  

Applications addressed to the Chief Executive Officer and marked Private and Confidential may 

be emailed to admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, delivered to our office or arrive by post.  

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 



COVID TESTING LOCATIONS 

If you or a family member starts experiencing COVID-19 symptoms you can attend the below 

Wheatbelt locations for testing. 


